



KATI urges govt not to transfer DC Korangi

KARACHI: Acting-President of Korangi Association of Trade & Industry (KATI) Faraz-ur-Rehman has urged the government that Deputy Commissioner (DC) Korangi, Quratulain Memon should continue and her transfer could halt the ongoing efforts to resolve Kornagi Industrial Area's infrastructural issues. He applauded the diligence and focused efforts of the DC to keep order in administrative affairs of the area. Faraz-ur-Rehman said that DC Korangi Quratulain Memon have done tremendous job to address industry's concerns regarding municipal services in Korangi Industrial Area and also create a great impact on administrative performance of local departments and institutions.

He said that she brought all the municipal agencies and departments on a table with industrialists and formed a high level committee to work together pertaining to issues faced by industry. Vice President KATI, Maheen Salman demanded that for the continuation of these efforts she should continue her office and shouldn't be transfer for any other responsibility.

Chairman & CEO KITE, Zubair Chhaya was of the view that the DC has deep insight of the area and she is well aware about the industry's concerns regarding infrastructure, solid waste management, water sewerage and supply, and other administrative issue.

RECORDER REPORT